
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: August 14, 2020 

RE: Resumption of Parking Enforcement 

As the City Council will recall, early in the COVID-19 pandemic my office directed 
that parking enforcement be temporarily suspended. Unless the City Council directs 
otherwise, my office intends to authorize the Chief of Police to resume parking 
enforcement effective Monday, October 5, 2020. The resumption of parking enforcement 
effective October 5th will be noticed and advertised to inform residents that enforcement 
activities are being resumed. 
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